KPSAA Executive Board Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, March 2, 2011
10:00 a.m., DMC Room

1) Call the meeting to order

Terry Martin called the meeting to order at 10:20 a.m.

2) Roll call

Members present:  Terry Martin, Mark Robinson, Curtis Schmidt, Dan Carstens, Sharon Trout, 

Dave Spence, Nancy Hamburg.  Absent:  Trevan Walker and Bill Holt.

3) Approval of November 11, 2010 Executive Board Meeting minutes

Curtis Schmidt moved to approve the November 11, 2010 Executive Board Meeting minutes.

Dan Carstens seconded the motion

Vote:  Passed unanimously

4) March 2, 2011 agenda approval

Two agenda items added:  Wrestling weight class change for Middle School (Dan Carstens) and Status of extra curricular contracts.

Sharon Trout moved to approve the amended March 2, 2011 agenda.

Dan Carstens seconded the motion

Vote:  Passed unanimously.
5) Guests:
None

6) Executive Secretary’s Report
· Co-curricular funding
Co-curricular travel funding re-instated.  The amount for this year and next year is $200,000.00.  This amount is in addition to the $75,000.00 from the State.
Travel Funds Committee will decide on a formula for equitable distribution.

· Congratulation to Region Ski:  

Girls – 1st So Hi


     3rd KCHS

Boys – 1st Homer


     2nd So Hi

7) Correspondence

None

8) ASAA Updates

· Terry Martin, ASAA Board President & Region 2 Representative

Terry Martin updated the KPSAA members of the February 21-22nd ASAA board meeting agenda items.  These items can be accessed on www.asaa.org 
· New ASAA proposal for “middle sized” football (Terry Martin)

Proposal adopted beginning SY 2012-2013.  Small schools’ enrollment = 325, Medium = 326 – 800, and Large = 801.  Purpose:  To allow teams to be more competitive.

9) Action and Discussion Items

· Honor Choir Venues (Renee’ Henderson)

Mark Robinson motioned to accept Renee’ Henderson’s proposal to change venues for Honor Choir this fall.  Dan Carstens seconded the motion.  Vote:  Passed unanimously.

· Borough Tournament Schedule (Dan Carstens).
This item tabled.

· Middle school volleyball – Competitive season vs. intramural season (Dan Carstens)
Due to difficulty in getting all the games in, changing the competitive season to one week longer or extend season was discussed.  Collective proposal will be given to KPSAA for vote.  Next steps; Board approval and handbook change.

· Coordinate M.S. Borough ski meet to be on different day as H.S. State (Dan Carstens)

This item tabled.

· Bidding (Joint bids) for State Events to save on travel costs.  (Curt Schmidt)

Todd Syverson is requesting everyone work together to bring events to our district in an effort to cut travel expenses.

· The following positions on the KPSAA Executive Board will be open for the SY 2011-2012:
Terry Martin, Administrator Representative (for one year to bring it to even year)
Sharon Trout, Elementary School Representative

Dan Carstens, Middle School Representative and Executive Board Vice President
Curtis Schmidt, High School Representative

Parent Representative

Nominating Committee (Dan Carstens and Curtis Schmidt) will be emailing for nominees. Please submit names to Nancy Hamburg or Dave Spence before May 4.
· HB15 Concussion Bill

The State wants ASAA to fill this role.  ASAA is looking for waiver of liability.  Traumatic Brain Injury (TBI) is unmanageable aspect of this bill.  Submit names of physicians willing to be on the sports medicine advisory committee to Gary Matthews.
· Travel Funds Committee

Members:  Dave Jones, Dave Spence, Todd Syverson, Jim Beeson, Allen Gee, Sarge Truesdell, Dan Carstens, Steve Klaich, Curt Schmidt, Bill Holt, Laurie Olson

Goal:  Establish equitable formula to divide up the allocated travel money.  The meeting date has now been set for Thursday, March 24th, 1:30 p.m., Warehouse DMC room.
10) Next meeting: Wednesday, May 4, 2011, 4:00 p.m. – Challenger Center, (immediately following the administrative meeting).
11)  Adjournment

At 12:50 p.m. Dan Carstens moved to adjourn.

Mark Robinson seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.

